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DERBYSHIRE AMATEUR SWIMMING ASSOCIATION

Affiliated to A.S.A. East Midland Region


Minutes

Annual General Meeting 28th June, 2015
Genesis Centre, Alfreton     2:00pm

Attendance: 

The Meeting was attended by twenty three Delegates from thirteen clubs, five Life Members of the Association and four observers. The Attendance Register is held on file.

Welcome by the President and President’s Report.

The President, Mr. Doug Whitlam, welcomed the Delegates to the Meeting, and presented a Report on his year as President.
He said that it had been an honour to represent the Association, highlighted the events which he had attended, and thanked the County Executive and all at Derby Phoenix. He concluded by wishing the incoming President all the best for his time in office, and hoping that she has as much fun as he had had during his year.

Apologies for Absence.


These were received from:



Mandy Hunt, 

Life Member
   







Lesley Bates 

Derventio
Tom Parr

RASCALS
Roger Gore

Dronfield Dolphins

Swadlincote SC

Minutes of the previous Annual General Meeting.

The Minutes of the meeting held on 29th June, 2014 were confirmed as a true record of that meeting.

Matters Arising

The Officials’ Coordinator asked that he be advised of any qualified Officials from outside the County who joined a Derbyshire club.
Reports for 2014-2015
Written Reports had been circulated from the Competition Manager, Development Manager and Development Officer, Masters Coordinator, Officials’ Coordinator, Welfare Officer and Awards Coordinator.
The meeting recorded formal acceptance of all these Reports. 

Treasurer’s Report and Accounts for 2013 - 2014 

The Treasurer had reported on the twelve months to the end of March 2015 and this report was formally accepted.
Vote of Thanks

The Chairman thanked the Executive for all their efforts over the previous year.

Changes to the Laws of the Association

There had been no proposals for changes to the Laws of the Association.
Election of Officers, Executive and Coordinators for 2015-16 

The following were elected without a vote being necessary:


President:


Ann Basford

President Elect

Tom Parr

Chairman


Karl Davidson (2nd Term, 3rd year)

Secretary


John Hidle

Treasurer


Peter Marshall

Vice Chairman

Dr. Barrie May (2nd Term, 2nd year)

Development Manager
Margaret Roberts

Competition Manager

Dr. Barrie May

Executive Member

Simon Mounsey



Executive Member

Ralph Shepherd
Executive Member

Lesley Bates


Competition Coordinator
Joyce Mellor


Disability Coordinator
Amanda Harrison
Education Coordinator
duties covered by Regional Development Officer, ex-officio

Facilities Officer

Ian Davey

Masters’ Coordinator

Clive Smith

Open Water Coordinator
Ashley Coleman

Public Relations

Susan Kelly 


Officials’ Coordinator

Ralph Shepherd


Synchro Coordinator

No nomination


Water Polo Coordinator
No nomination


Welfare Officer

Tracie Ward

Volunteer and Workforce


Development Coordinator
Fiona Critchlow

Awards Coordinator

No nomination
Because Dr. May held two Executive positions, under Law 16.1 A iv), three Executive Members were chosen, rather than the more usual two.

Appointment of Accounts Examiner, 2015 / 16
It was proposed and duly accepted that Helen Akers continue in this position.

Affiliation Fees for 2016
It was accepted that the Affiliation Fee remain at £3, with 50% ring-fenced for Development as before.
Any Other Business

The meeting was reminded of forthcoming Regional courses and Annual meeting, together with the funding available for travel and attendance.
Members were advised of discussions regarding the 2016 Spring Galas, and individuals offered to attend and assist. There are Trophies which are no longer presented and could be re-assigned. We could also use a few more.
The meeting was reminded of outstanding performance by Derbyshire swimmers in the previous year, including two World Records and Gold and other medals at the first European Games.
The meeting was advised of a possible course for coaches on the use of defibrillators, at a cost of £250.
There being no further business, the Chairman then thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting. 
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